Spring 1st Half-Term 2022

Bollington Cross C.E. Primary School
Newsletter

We have been expressing ourselves and celebrating our Uniqueness at
Bollington Cross! We Raised £143.85 for the Place 2 Be Charity! Even
Caretaker Craig got involved!
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Learning in Reception

What a busy half term we have had in Reception! We have enjoyed learning about “what’s above me?” We have learned about
the planets in the solar system, what makes night and day, which animals come out at night, as well as looking at beautiful art
work by Vincent Van Gogh of “A Starry Night.” The children produced their own amazing starry nights using similar techniques
such as thick paint and swirls. We have enjoyed lots of time in the Forest and were inspired to make bird feeders — we hope to
see lots of birds coming to feed! We have also continued to work on our personal and social skills, in particular, perseverance —
in Reception we call it being a “Persevering Parrot!” We have been looking out for times when children are trying hard and not
giving up when something is tricky. We have also been working on our communication skills by working with our new Learning
Partners — we listen carefully to one another and help each other with our learning. Our Stage Stories continue to be very popu-
lar, helping to boost our language and storytelling skills as well as confidence. Our VIP this half term has been Mae Jemison, the
first black woman to visit space — she was most certainly a Persevering Parrot and didn’t give up on her dream!
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https://www.guyclaxton.net/blog
https://abcdoes.com/abc-does-a-blog/
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Learning in Year 2

Class 2 have been immersed in their topic Wriggle and Crawl. We have been further developing our art skills and writing for
different purposes and audiences. We have also looked at the local artist, Charles Tunnicliffe, and created our own pieces of art
in that style. This was entered into a competition run by Macclesfield Library. (So fingers crossed some of ours may be chosen!)
During lessons in our forest we explored with our friends; looking at micro-habitats! We also progressed our cutting skills to cel-
ebrate Chinese New Year by creating a dragon. Well done Year 2!
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The end of an era. The beginning of a new chapter!

Miss Bennett has announced in school that she plans to retire at the end of this school year. After nearly 25 years at the school,
many of them teaching Year 6, Miss Bennett will have a well-earned, enjoyable and exciting change. We know how much she
loves Bollington Cross and how much so many colleagues, pupils, ex-pupils and parents love her too! In my 20 odd years of
teaching | have met many lovely teachers and amazing characters who create life-long memories for children—and Miss B is
certainly one of them! We will have, and use, many opportunities to let her know exactly how we feel and the great impact she
has had at this school over such a successful period of her career, before she leaves in July. Today though, | just wanted to
make you aware of her decision and upcoming change.



http://www.bollingtoncross.cheshire.sch.uk/page/school-improvement/41703
https://www.gov.uk/school-performance-tables

